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13th October 2023 

The Barn Croft Newsletter 
Courage, Love, Excellence 

 

 
Key Diary 

Dates 

 
17th October  
FOB AGM in school hall 
- 6.30 -7.30pm 

 
20th October 
Monthly class fundraiser 
cake sale year 3  
After school 

 
23rd October – 27th 
October 
Half Term 
School Closed 

 
30th October 

Children return to School 

 
7th November 

Individual School Photos 

 
13th November 

Staff Training Day 

School Closed 

 
14th November 

Parents Evening Day 1 

 
16th November 

Parents Evening Day 2 

 
21st December  

Last day of Term 

2:00pm finish 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Hopefully all parents will have had the opportunity to read the letter sent out yesterday regarding 

Ms Griffiths’ personal decision to retire. Yesterday afternoon I led an assembly with the children to 

discuss retirement, what this would mean for Ms Griffiths, Barn Croft and themselves. I shared a 

letter from Ms Griffiths, we read a poem and gave a big cheer for Ms Griffiths. The children have had 

time in class to create cards to send to Ms Griffiths, they have written some lovely messages which 

I know will be well received – some children asked if Ms Griffiths would be spending all her 

retirement reading 205 cards! We reminded children that there were lots of people to talk to if they 

had any worries or questions but on the whole the comments from children centred around Ms 

Griffiths being a wonderful person and how she made Barn Croft a lovely school that they enjoy 

being a part of – a sentiment shared by all. We are collating a book of messages for Ms Griffiths from 

parents, if you would like to write something to be put into the book please email your message 

(including your name and child’s name) to school@barncroft.waltham.sch.uk by Wednesday 18th 

October. Ms Griffiths will be missed by the whole Barn Croft community, her dedication to Barn Croft 

has been admirable she has worked tirelessly to create the wonderful, inclusive, supportive ethos 

and culture in this school that we all know and love. I hope you will join me in wishing her a very 

happy, very enjoyable and very well-deserved retirement!  

 

On Monday, the whole school attended an Opera Workshop, themed around the world. This was a 

superb event, thoroughly enjoyed by the children and such a fantastic opportunity and experience 

for them to have. A huge thank you to Ms Jennie for organising this event. Many children have asked 

if it can be an annual event so watch this space! Year 4 went on a trip to the Wetlands on Wednesday 

– a great time had by all and well done to Year 4 for their outstanding behaviour on the trip. Some 

KS1 children attended a cross-country event, they had to run quite a distance and Mrs Sandy 

commented on how proud she was seeing the children encourage each other, demonstrate their 

resilience and challenge themselves to improve their pace. Well done to all, it has been a busy week! 

 

Next week, on Monday, we have a LBWF recycle event for all classes. Further sports trips and class 

trips as well as lots of art and DT in curriculum!  

 

Have a restful weekend, 

 

Miss Kelly 

Acting Headteacher 

 

What else staff have been doing this week: 

 FOBC coffee morning to discuss upcoming fundraising ideas and priorities 

 Governors met for their first meeting of the academic year to review progress to date 

 We held a SEND parent workshop, including visiting our nurture room and sensory space, 

this was very useful and we will be holding further events in the coming terms 

 Reception 2024 parent tours are continuing weekly and are well attended 

 Leaders met with finance team 

 Leaders had GDPR training and an informal school review 

 Leaders met with multiple outside agencies, services and parents  

 Further curriculum reviews and plans are being completed to close the half term and 

prepare for autumn two 

 
 

 

 

Hot Chocolate Friday 

Reception – Edie 

Year 1 – Troy 

Year 2 – Rosie 

Year 3 – Alice 

Year 4 – Maryam 

Year 5 – Izabela 

Year 6 - Ella 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

School Health Team Waltham Forest 

Thgpcg.wf0-19SPA1@nhs.net 

0300 033 6200 

Drop-in sessions:  

Our Community Nursery Nurses are providing monthly drop-in sessions in Waltham Forest 

Primary schools, 

offering advice, support and signposting on a range of topics including: 

Healthy eating, height- weight management 

sleep routine, hygiene, toileting  

hearing and vision, child development  

 

Available to all parents and pupils every month. Following dates in school; 

Wednesday 18th October 

Wednesday 15th November 

Wednesday 13th December 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

Certificates this week have been awarded for Science 

Reception – Leon & Ziggy   

Year 1 – Kai & Sylvia   

Year 2 – Bea & Hadi    

Year 3 – Fionn & Reuben  

Year 4 – Dylan D & Rosalie        

Year 5 – Dot & Mikel 

Year 6 – George & Rosa  

 

 

    
       

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FRIENDS OF BARN CROFT 
 

 

SCHOOL HALL 

TUESDAY 17TH OCTOBER 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



  



 


